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Acknowledgement of Country
We acknowledge the Borogegal and Cammeraigal people as the
traditional custodians of the land on which our Club meets. We pay
our respects to Elders past, present and emerging.

CALENDAR FOR THIS MONTH
(Click on each event below to get more details)

November, 2022

Monday Lunch Meeting @ Hotel Mosman : Alexandra (Alex) Tierney who is the
Community Connections Officer for the Mosman Council
November 21t st, 2022

Monday Lunch Meeting @ Hotel Mosman Angelo Raveane about East Timor - History
and Rotary Projects
November 28th, 2022

December, 2022

Mosman Markets Jigsaw and Christmas Raffle Tickets Sales
December 3rd, 2022 (Saturday)

Monday Lunch Meeting @ Hotel Mosman
December 5th, 2022

Mosman Night Markets - Jigsaw and Christmas Raffle Tickets Sale 
December 8th, 2022 (Thursday)

Monday Lunch Meeting @ Hotel Mosman - AGM
December 12th, 2022

Rotary Christmas Party @ Mackie Lane Community garden
December 16th @ 6pm

No meeting this Monday
December 19th, 2022

(Given the ever-changing COVID situation please check with the secretary about the latest
information on whether meetings are being held via zoom or in person.)

Remembrance Day at Mosman

Rotary Club of Mosman Mark Wallis laid a wreath at the Mosman War Memorial for
Remembrance Day

.

Gordon McInally Rotary International President Elect

Rotary Club of Mosman President Mark Wallis, met Gordon McInally Rotary International
President Elect at a lunch organised but our Rotary District.

.

CHANCE ENCOUNTER AT SOUTH WEST ROCKS

Charlie and Rae on holiday at their old stamping ground with Charlie ready to meet Chris for
the weekend golf tournament. Derek and Lilian also around there for a weeks hiking holiday.

.

NEWS FROM OUR PAST EXCHANGE STUDENT HIRO

G’day mates
Do you guys still remember me? I am Hiro from Japan. I was in Mosman about 5 years ago.
I tell you a little about my life
I am in Year 2 at University and especially learning the Management organisation theory but
as I am in the “Japan Uni” I am not very busy in terms of study
So what I do is club activities and a pet time job
I play the trumpet in a big band called
Bay Sound Jazz Orchestra- it’s fun
My part time job is I work at a kindergarten doing chores
I never forget to feel grateful for all of you and I hope Mosman club people are all healthy
Bye

Hiro

.

WE WERE THERE

Or should I say Ross and Therese have, as usual, represented the club in many events:

Mosman Markets
The Annual Hodge Family Event at Balmoral

Hunter Valley Uncorked Balmoral Food & Wine Festival

Congratulation to Ross and Therese

Not forgetting  members who were there with them

.

Our Club's Christmas Party

Our Christmas party will be held at the Mackie Lane Community Garden.
 
Date : Friday 16th December
Time : 6pm  (6pm to have has much daylight as we can)
 
It will be decided rapidly if we buy Chickens and Salads from Charlie’s Chicken or if we ask
all to bring a plate.
 
It will be BYO
 
Keep the date.

.

Vale Dr. William Walker

Our past member Bill (William Downing) Walker has passed away on Sunday 11th November

Dr. William Walker
MBBS FRCSE FRACS OAM
The Amazing Bill Walker – 93 years young!

Bill was a Rotarian for almost 30 years, first in Newcastle and then in Mosman.  He is a
retired plastic surgeon who has operated for free in many places overseas with Interplast. 
Later he founded a program to bring children from overseas who couldn’t get surgery in their
home countries.  It was called ROMAC (Rotary Overseas Medical Aid for Children) later
changing it to Oceania instead of Overseas.

Patients were referred by Rotarians and medical staff.   Bill was on the District ROMAC board
for many years.

After retirement from surgery, he discovered Masters’ swimming.  For years he swam for
about an hour, 5 to 7 days a week, at Balmoral and Mosman Swim Centre.

Bill won dozens of international gold medals and smashed several Australian records.

He had a bad fall last year and had never really recovered and recently went into BUPA aged
care.

Sadly, he died peacefully on Sunday

Thanks to Clare to have made us aware of Bill’s passing

.

Di McKenzie Rabu –WELFARE & ENGAGEMENT
DIRECTOR

To  Members – just a quick note to keep in touch now that we are trialling Monday Meetings
at The Duck, vs our usual Tuesday Meetings.  Many of us, and our families and friends have
been touched by Covid which has affected attendance across the last couple of years. With
the whole top floor made available to us on Mondays at The Duck we now have plenty of
circulation space and room to spread the tables when seated so we hope that will allay any
fears by members who have preferred to stay away from social gatherings.

My role at the moment is to keep in touch with all members – I can happily report that
Seymour has successfully come through his heart surgery with a pacemaker – Mike and Sue
have moved from Mona Vale to The Manor of Maybrook in Cromer (Gone Bush and loving it)
– Charlie B continues to commute between Melbourne and Sydney to meet all social
commitments – Dom and I were married in September! – and Ruth returns from her overseas
travels during the month of October which included her birthday celebrations.

If you have some news to share do let me know.

If you wish to share your thoughts on Welfare and Engagement I would welcome your call.

Planning is underway for the Christmas Party – details to follow – we do hope to see
members, partners, family and friends then!

Di McKenzie Rabu –WELFARE & ENGAGEMENT DIRECTOR

.

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS FOR MARY’S HOUSE

At last weeks board meeting the club approved a budget of up to $1000 to provide hampers
for clients of Mary’s House Services. The hampers will contain Xmas food and treats as well
as wrapped gifts appropriate to allocated 5 families:

1. Mum with male 10 years

2. Single lady

3. Mum with male 8 years, male 7 years and female 2 years

4. Single lady

5. Mum with female 5 years

I would appreciate 2/3 members joining with me to select, buy and wrap during week
commencing 21st November so that we can arrange them to be dropped of at Mary’s House
Services office in early December. At that time there will also be opportunities to provide
further help by wrapping other Xmas items donated directly to Mary’s House.

Anyone interested in participating should contact me in the next 2 weeks.

Derek Andrew

.

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 2022

You will have seen from last week’s Oozoo that plans for our traditional Christmas Raffle are
well under way.  Prizes have been finalised and sales locations have been agreed with the
respective organisations and printing of Raffle tickets and Posters is going ahead. :So here
are the dates that are planned for sales:

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 2022

Date
Location
Time

Wed 30 Nov 2022
COMM Bank
11.00am - 2.00pm

Thu 1 Dec 2022
FITNESS FIRST
10.00am - 2.00pm

Fri 2 Dec 2022
MOSMAN WHARF
7.15am - 9.00am

Sat 3 Dec 2022
COMM BANK
11.00am - 2.00pm

Sat 3 Dec 2022
MOSMAN MARKETS
9.00am - 3.00pm

Sun 4 Dec 2022
COAL LOADER
3.30pm - 7.30pm

Mon 5 Dec 2022
BRIDGEPOINT
10.00am - 2.00pm

Wed 7 Dec 2022
COMM BANK
11.00am - 2.00pm

Thu 8 Dec 2022
FITNESS FIRST
10.00am - 2.00pm

Thu 8 Dec 2022
TWILIGHT MARKET
4.30pm - 8:30pm

Fri 9 Dec 2022
CREMORNE WHARF
7.15am - 9.00 am

Sat 10 Dec 2022
COMM BANK
11.00am - 2.00pm

Sat 10 Dec 2022
FITNESS FIRST
10.00am - 2.00pm

Mon 12 Dec 2022
BRIDGEPOINT
8.00am - 2.00pm

Wed 14 Dec 2022
COMM BANK
11.00am - 2.00pm

Thu 15 Dec 2022
FITNESS FIRST
10.00am - 2.00 pm

Sat 17 Dec 2022
NAB
11.00am - 2.00pm

Each date will have 2 time slots of around 90 mins for 2 persons.

The next task will be to get members to put their hands up to sell tickets.  This memo is just
to give you the dates for you to put a note in your diary – I am not asking for fixed
commitments at this stage but just giving you advance notice. I suggest that each member
might consider 2 or 3 occasions.

We are away on a cruise to the Whitsundays from 3rd to 14th November but as soon as I get
back I will be seeking your commitments for Raffle sales.

Assistant Raffle Co-ordinator

As I am talking about the Raffle, I would like also to find one other member who can assist
me this year and then take over responsibility for 2023, we have another longer cruise
booked for October, November 2023 (Athens to Sydney)

BBO

.

THREE GENERATIONS OF THE BLUETT FAMILY AT THE
BALMORAL WISHING WELL

The Wishing Well is a major feature of the Balmoral water front. It’s history goes back to
1986:
When Alistair the son of Roger Bluett, a long-standing resident of Mosman, died from
melanoma in 1985, Roger obtained permission from Council to erect a wishing well on
Balmoral promenade to serve as a warning of the menace of melanoma and to publicise the
need for care. The Rotary Club agreed to take unofficial trusteeship of the wishing well,
collecting the coins, banking them in the Project Fund and sending an annual donation to the
Melanoma Foundation (now the Melanoma Institute)
The wishing well was officially opened on 26 october 1986. Since then a number of Club
stalwarts have the somewhat messy task of emptying the Well, cleaning the coins and
banking them. By 30 June 1989 our esteemed elderly member Perc Murray had cleaned 32
times, the total then collected being $4,550. Thereafter a number of others undertook the
task until, about the turn of the century, the servicing and collection fell away somewhat, with
the return falling accordingly. All was resolved when Ken Palmer took over the task.
For the last ten years, Ken, while undertaking his regular morning swim and taking the
reading of the water temperature at Balmoral, has religiously serviced the Wishing Well. He
has kept it clean and in good repair, as well as collecting and cleaning the coinage before
handing it over to our chief coin counter Barry Starr for counting and banking. As a result,
collections over the years have grown from about $1,500 to about $5,000 a year. The amount
collected during the life of the Wishing Well is estimated to in excess of $50,000.
Roger Bluett was the first non-Rotarian to be awarded a Paul Harris Fellowship by our club,
such award being made at Changeover Night on 2 July 1988. He passed away the mid
1990s but the Wishing well survives in his memory. In 2005, the club received a donation of
$5,000 from Beresford Bluett, another son of Roger, towards the ongoing maintenance of the
wishing well in expression of the family's thanks for the Club's servicing of it over nearly 25
years.

Last week our contact with the family, Mary Bluett visited the well her daughter and
granddaughter who are on a trip from UK. Mark Alderson and Barry Starr continue Ken’s
work by regularly collecting coins thrown into the wishing well; the proceeds continue to be
donated to the Melanoma Institute with a copy of the receipt being sent by the treasurer to
Mary.

.

Musical Soiree 14 October Mosman Art Gallery Final
Results

We are pleased to advise that the funds raised for the Musical Soirée is close to $5000

The Soirée Committee

.

The Rotary Club of Mosman will be at The Annual
Hodge Family Event at Balmoral

Each year the Hodge family celebrate their long marriage as a community event at
Balmoral.  It will involve brass band , fire engine , sausage
sizzle and drinks .

Mosman Rotary has been invited to participate in this community event by the Hodge
family, who have admired our Mosman Jigsaw Puzzle .

The community event runs from 11am to 2pm on Sunday  November 6
at the Rotunda , Balmoral.

Oozo0 IMAGINE
ROTARY

The2022-23presidentialthemelogowasdesignedby
renownedAustralia-basedIndigenousartistRikiSalam

torepresentRIPresidentJenniferJones'themeandinitiatives.
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Thank You from Bear Cottage

Bronwen Simmons | Manager Community Relations | Bear Cottage

Good morning,

Thank you so much for joining us at our recent “Friends of Bear Cottage” thank you
evening. The support and generosity that you have shown Bear Cottage over many years is
so very much appreciated, and it was wonderful to be able to recognise this on the night.

I wanted to share the attached photo taken on the night – where we all put our “hats on” to
raise awareness of the importance of paediatric palliative care. Thank you for all you do to
support this important cause and for helping to ensure that Bear Cottage remains available
for all who need it.

Warmest wishes from us all at Bear Cottage.

Bronwen

Bronwen Simmons | Manager Community Relations | Bear Cottage

.

Summary of the Rotary Club of Mosman Forum 18
October 2022

Summary of Forum 18 October 2022

Recent Events

Musical Soiree –  a great success and thanks were issued to all involved with organisation
and volunteers for the evening.  Funds raised approx. $3,000.

Balmoral Uncorked – another excellent PR event for the Club and again thanks to all those
who manned the stall on the day.

Meeting venue.

Members had expressed concern about the conditions for meeting currently available at the
Hotel Mosman.

Other venues had been assessed with no real alternative available in the area. Hotel
Mosman had indicated that conditions for Lunch on a Monday would be better because we
could have the whole of the Upper Duck Room for the meeting.

After discussion it was agreed that the Upper Duck was a good venue and the management
was very generous with service etc, and it would be appropriate for the meeting date to be
moved to Mondays, for a trial period commencing 7th November.

Projects and RAWCS accounts

The activities of the Club had been restricted over the Covid period in the last 2 years.  It was
agreed that members needed to be encouraged to assist to regenerate the Club’s
involvement in Service Projects.

Blair Leslie gave a short summary of the RAWCS accounts that the Club had generated and
which were still open:

Vietnam hand surgery – Dr Scougall – longterm project Balance $11,355

Bushfire Project – Garden renovations in Kempsie area – Balance $20,000

This project has been delayed by the Covid but will be finalised in the next few months with
assistance from Kempsie area Rotary Clubs

Timor Leste – School Building is a planned project that is in the process of being
reinstated by Richard Vahtrick

It was agreed that an update of projects, active and proposed, needed to be given regularly
at a Club Forum meeting.

Christmas Raffle

BBO reported that recipient would be Bear Cottage and prizes had been finalised:

Picture from Ken Done; Voucher from Pasture Restaurant; Voucher from Mosman
Newsagency; Hamper from 4th Village; gift from Bear cottage; Jigsaw

Selling sites in first 2 weeks in December being finalised

Further update will be provided in the near future.

Next week speaker – Kelly McDonald – A day in the life of a Gallery Director

Brian Owles

.

Marys House Walk 2022

Mary’s House Services is driven and funded by the community to provide best-practice
services to keep women and children safe from domestic violence and to provide the tools of
empowerment to enable victim-survivors to rebuild their lives; and further, to advocate that
we don’t accept domestic abuse

Last year our club donated 10 renewed laptops for the use of Mary’s House clients.

On 30th October Derek Andrew and many others will be pounding the pavement around the
North Shore to raise funds for the ongoing provision of services to survivors of domestic
abuse/violence. The walk involves 5km from Kirribilli to Cremorne point followed by another
5km back to Kirribilli.
 
A small donation goes a long way to helping a very worthy cause. And of course any
donation over $2 is tax deductible.
 
If you feel able to chip in a small donation you can access Derek’s fundraising page here: 
https://www.mycause.com.au/page/298057/derek-andrew

Many thanks

Derek Andrew

.

Melbourne Cup Day at Hotel Mosman

Dear Members

If you would like to join us at Hotel Mosman for the Melbourne Cup, please advise me asap.

President Mark will book a table.

You will pay for your meal at Hotel Mosman, on the day, when you place your meal order.

Dom Rabu

.

Have Lunch with RI President Elect Gordon McInally
in Sydney on 31 October

Dear Members

Given your clubs have reasonable public transport access to, or are relatively close to NSW
Parliament House, this is a special request to see if you can assist promote this event.

Needless to say bookings are slow and we know there's often a last minute rush, but we
have to advise caterers on Monday 24/10 and I will be at the Zone 8 Conference 27/10 -
30/10 so it will be challenging with last minute bookings.

Yes it's $110 but that's the cost of these types of events at prestigious venues, but this is
our next Rotary World President.

This is a one off opportunity to be up close and personal.

Hope you can assist and look forward to seeing you there along with a group
of your fellow club members.

Regards

Lindsay

see below

Have Lunch with RI President Elect Gordon McInally in Sydney on 31 October

Our District’s support of The Rotary Foundation over many years (plus our proximity to a
major airport) provides a special opportunity to meet our Rotary leaders in person.

With the lockdowns of the pandemic behind us, we are delighted to welcome Rotary
International President Elect Gordon McInally and his wife Heather for a brief visit on
Monday, 31 October, to thank each of us for our support of The Rotary Foundation.

Together with District 9675, we are holding a luncheon at NSW Parliament House to welcome
them to Sydney. We invite all Rotarians (and partners) to join us.  The luncheon includes a
two-course meal with wine and WILL NOT have a raffle or auction to raise funds.  The cost is
$110 per person.  Please register here as soon as possible if you would like to attend. Seats
are very limited due to the size of the Strangers Dining Room at Parliament House, so please
accept our apologies if the event is sold out when you try to register.

Catering needs to be confirmed by Monday 24 October.

Please book now.

PDG Lindsay May OAM

District 9685 Governor 2021-22

+61 412 914 100

Cammeraygal land

Donate to The Rotary Foundation

.

Attendance Table Roster for 2022-23
2022

2022November ALDERSON Mark GIGLIETTI Luciano
2022December BECK Dieter KOSCHARSKY Halyna

2023
2023January STOCKDALE Clare JAIN Surinder
2023February McKENZIE Di OWLES Brian
2023March JACKSON David TONER Alan
2023April LESLIE Blair OWLES Shirley
2023May BELL Chris THOMPSON Ruth
2023June WEBB Ross HUMPHERY James
2023July WEBB therese ANDREW Derek

Board members

President Mark Wallis
Immediate Past President Richard Vahtrick
Rotary Foundation Richard Vahtrick
Secretary Graeme Robinson
Treasurer David Jackson
Club Administration/Service Brian Owles
Community Service Ruth Thompson
International Service Martin Fallows
Welfare and Engagement Di McKenzie
Vocational Service Derek Andrew
Youth Service Halyna Koscharsky
Sergeant-at-Arms Barry Starr
Assistant Secretary Dominique Rabu

The Rotary Club of Mosman wishes to thank Kennard’s Storage Artarmon for their
generous on-going support in providing storage for our Club.
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